
 
 

 

19 October 2021 
 
 
University of Otago 
 
By email: oia@otago.ac.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe University of Otago 
 
Official information request transfer 
 
On 9 October 2021 Te Herenga Waka – Victoria University of Wellington (the University) 
received the following request for information under the Official Information Act 1982 
(the Act): 
 

The total amount of money spent on hospitality (lunches, dinners, event catering 
etc) by the SEA Cape in 2018,2019, and 2020. 
 
The total amount spent on alcohol by the SEA Cape in 2018, 2019, 2020. 
 
The total amount spent on international airfares by the SEA Cape in 2018 and 2019. 
Please breakdown this cost by class of travel. 
 
The total amount spent by the SEA Cape on memberships of any private club 
memberships for staff associated with the SEA Cape (including the Wellington Club 
or Northern Club). 
 
The total amount of funds spent on salaries by the SEA Cape in 2018,2019, and 
2020. Please breakdown by role. 
 
The total amount of funding spent on hotels by the SEA Cape in 2018, 2019, and 
2020. Please breakdown by hotel.  

 
Victoria University does not hold all information relating to the request. We believe some 
of this information is held by the University of Otago. As such, we are required by Section 
14(b)(i) of the Act to transfer the request in part to the University of Otago. 
 
The requestor can be contacted at fyi-request-17103-aef86608@requests.fyi.org.nz. 
 
If you wish to discuss this request, please feel free to contact me at 021 252 1693 or via 
email at oiarequests@vuw.ac.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
 
 
Blair Doherty 
Senior Advisor, Official Information and Privacy  
Legal Services 
Te Herenga Waka—Victoria University of Wellington 

mailto:xxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xx.xx


 
Encl. Official Information request from R S Bicknell dated 9 October 2021 

Notification of transfer to R S Bicknell 19 October 2021 


